
CENRO PABLO CRUZ 
DENR-CENRO Roxas, Palawan 
Sandoval Street, Bgy. III, 
Roxas, Palawan 5308 
PHILIPPINES 
 

CC:  Robert T. Panti, Database Management Officer, Record Section – DENR MIMAROPA 

Document No.:  E-2022-79266 

Sir: 

I had applied for the title 20 yrs ago but was not process my title application because of the complaint of 

Belinda Rabang (see attach Annex A) that was not investigated but favor the Rabang, and had their lot 

titled in my subdivision plan as lot no.7 (see attach annex B) 

About 20 yrs. later they are instructed by the late CENRO Garaez last May and December 2021 to submit 

their credentials to prove their claim but they had none to provide to prove the validity of their allegations. 

Therefore, the claim was set aside. 

The case in court against the Rabang is Civil Case 177 for forcible entry and damages. 

I believed directly or indirectly some CENRO personnel was involve. 

I am hoping and praying for a long time that investigation be done. 

1. Mr. Anthony Sumibkay a CENRO personnel who was recommend by CENRO Roxas personnel who 

received the P20,000.00 payment from me with receipt, signed and claimed to be Engr. 

Mondoniedo when he received money. (See Attached Annex C) 

 

2. For the signatories, for the withholding of the process of my title, due to the complaint of Belinda 

Rabang which Christine Sendayen record officer, identified as Mr. Ronnie Lelang and Hilario 

Regundola. 

 

3. In April 6,2021, we are called for a hearing by Mr. Dela Peña and Luciene Gandeza, but they did 

not make a transcript even with my inquiry before we start the hearing. (See attached Annex D) 

 

4. On May 23,2021,the Rabang family forcibly enter my property lot.6.In the sinumpaan salaysay 

panghukuman of Mildred Rabang Casencia she stated that they are advised by Jorge Dela Peña 

LMS11 Land Investigating Officer of CENRO Roxas, to clean the area and later they put fence taking 

advantage of the heights of pandemic. (See attached Annex E) 

 

5. In the CSW report to CENRO Cruz, of the forest rangers submitted the inventory of cut trees and 

recommended for administrative hearing due to the fact that PD 705 and RA7161 was violated 

but I was not summoned to attend. (pls. see attached F) Mildred Cacencia mention that the cut 

trees used as post is from other area. My question is, “did she present permit from DENR to cut 

trees?” 

 

6. Enclosed is the copy of the sworn statement of CENRO CRUZ for your guidance and evaluation. 

(See attach Annex G) 

 

7. Lot no.8 was from our land and it has its own technical description. It was intended for our own 

use and beside it has a dead end and not connected to adjacent lots. 

 

8. With regards to my donation of 5000 sq m. to the LGU of Port Bartun we have an arrangement 

that I will identify the area as soon as my title is released. 

 

HOPING FOR YOUR FAIRNESS AND HONESTY TO MY REQUEST. 

 

Sincerely, 

Marle Jaranilla 



Annex A 

  



ANNEX B 

  



Annex C 

 

  



ANNEX D 

  



ANNEX E 

 

  



ANNEX F 

 

  



 

  



ANNEX G 

 

  



 

  



 

  



 

  



 

  



 

  



 

  



 


